NEET Work Group # 1
Friday, November 7, 2008
9:30AM - 12:00 PM

Northwest Power and Conservation Council
851 SW Sixth Ave, Ste 1100
Portland, OR 97204
Participants:

· Massoud Jourabchi, Co-Chair, Northwest Power and Conservation Council
· Mary Smith, Co-Chair, Snohomish County PUD
· John Kauffman, Co-Chair, Oregon Department of Energy
· Rick Weijo, Portland General Electric
· Jeff Harris, Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance
· Darby Collins, Bonneville
· Ken Corum, NWPCC
· Ken Keating
· Tom Eckman, NWPCC
· Charlie Grist, NWPCC
· Karen Meadows, BPA
· Phil Degens, Energy Trust of Oregon
· Representative, Tacoma Power
Via phone and webinar

· Graham Parker, Pacific Northwest National Laboratory
· Chris Helmers, PacifiCorp
· Bettina Arrigoni, Global Energy Partners
· Chuck Eberdt, The Energy Project, Opportunity Council
· Guy Nelson, Utility Forum
Massoud Jourabchi opened the meeting with a round of introductions.  Jourabchi reviewed the agenda, the tasks completed so far, and an updated project timeline.
· Task 1:  Survey the Council, Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance, the Energy Trust of Oregon, BPA, individual utilities and states to determine to what extent existing data is current, sufficient, and useful.  [in progress, will send out additional survey to all NEET participants]

· Task 2:  Explore whether a regional approach to acquiring needed data is appropriate and, if so, recommend a solution.  [in progress]
· Task 3:  Evaluate the current role of the Regional Technical Forum (RTF) and determine if it is adequately supported.  [review today]
· Task 4:  Recommend schedule and topics for regional research and data collection/analysis in the Northwest. Identify priority data needs.   Evaluate budget needs in conjunction with other energy efficiency needs, opportunities and priorities.  [in progress - need to edit and refine]
· Task 5:  Provide background on the different types of state programs which, in conjunction with utility-funded efforts, promote energy efficiency.  [incomplete - John Kauffman to lead, Jeff Harris volunteers to help; Jourabchi has a one-page summary written up]
· Task 6:  Identify opportunities for regional synergies in the development of coordinated state approaches to energy efficiency incentives, building codes, code enforcement and product standards.  [in progress]
Darby Collins asked whether or not Task 3 would include the evaluation of NEEA, as was originally tasked.  Jourabchi stated that with all the strategic planning occurring at NEEA, it would not be appropriate to review their role.  However, he added that NEEA will be involved in the recommendations.
Collins discussed the upcoming deadlines and meeting dates.  The final Executive Committee meeting is scheduled for January 9, 2009.  All work group recommendations must be turned in by December 15.  A draft report will be sent out on January 5.

Task 3 - Review Role of the RTF

Tom Eckman, co-chair of the RTF, presented the origins and work of the forum, and its relationship to the Council and BPA.  There are about 30 voting members with technical qualifications.  Membership is not intended to provide representation of a constituency. The annual budget is about $300,000, not including staffing by Eckman and Charlie Grist (Council supports their time commitment).  Most of the funds are used to conduct research or develop data needed; a limited amount is used to provide a stipend to professionals in the industry for their participation. 

Harris asked what the staffing requirement for the RTF is.  Eckman responded that the RTF currently has one 1/2 FTE, although he stressed that a lot more work could be accomplished with additional employees. 

Phil Degens noted that utilities should be encouraged to post evaluations on their websites.  NEEA and ETO have completed evaluations posted on their respective websites.  He stated this is an opportunity to improve and simplify the information out there - could be a function of a regional clearing house.
A question was asked regarding whether the RTF evaluated programs vs. measures. Eckman responded that much of what is evaluated is measure performance, in the context of a program.  For example, PTCS duct sealing savings are part of what is delivered to get savings from a heat pump. 

The group agrees that money should be spent on making the data more accessible.  
Guy Nelson stated that he thought it would be valuable to have somebody recommend which programs and technologies utilities should install, e.g. a list of top X to pursue.  Is this a value, and if so, who is able to do this?  Eckman responded that this has not been posted in the past, except for in the Council’s Power Plan.  Charlie Grist added that the Plan identifies big bundles of savings potential, but does not identify program mechanisms.
Eckman stated that the most rewarding aspect of the RTF is the value it has to the region.  The RTF features a core group from around the region and provides mentoring for analysis, building the capability the region has not always had.  Eckman expressed that in terms of expanding the resource base, we need to have more people doing this.
The RTF as a regional clearing house is discussed.  Karen Meadows states that she believes this should go into the recommendations.
There is concern over whether work group 2 was addressing the role of the Energy Ideas Clearinghouse (housed at WSU).  Should these functions, as they related to emerging technology, be added to the RTF’s role with appropriate resources?  Or should the roles be kept separate?  Vendors of new products are often sent to the RTF; the Clearinghouse also provides services to determine if vendors’ products or claims have been vetted elsewhere.

Collins responded that the expectation from the Executive Committee is to address how the RTF would be funded – this should be made explicit in the recommendation.
Jourabchi advised that a subgroup look into the work group’s recommendation for the role of the RTF.  Mary Smith volunteers to form the group.  

Ken Keating presented a summary of the concern over the evaluation response in task 5 of work group 5. 
October 3 Executive Committee
Jourabchi reviewed the feedback received from the October 3 Executive Committee, in which co-chairs presented preliminary findings and recommendations.  The committee emphasized that the work group clearly identify who will take action, and what is the value added to the region.  The committee encouraged the group to create pilot programs and not to be afraid to make mistakes. 

As a follow-up, Jourabchi suggested that the four subgroups review their original write-ups and add more detail to the recommendations.
There is a question about including natural gas in the recommendations.  As this is not a priority of the RTF, how should the group include this?  Where does the funding come from?  An additional question is posed concerning gasoline.  With plug-in electric cars entering the market in the coming years, how will this affect the electric system?  Is there a role in the RTF for something like this?  The Council is estimating impacts in forecasts.
SmartGrid – work with WG6

Survey Results
Smith presented the results from the survey.  Jourabchi expressed concern over the number of respondents, and in response recommended an extension.  It is decided that the survey will be sent out to the entire NEET group.  Jourabchi will look into ensuring that we avoid double counting if there is more than one respondent from the same organization.
Next Steps
· Jourabchi and Smith will continue work on the survey and coordinate one response per organization
· Subgroups will review their recommendations.  Harris recommends circulating the most recent version of the document that includes all recommendations and utilizing track changes.
· Kauffman will review the state programs

· Smith will lead a subgroup to review the RTF recommendation.  Harris and Meadows offer their help. 
· Edits to Keating’s paper will be sent to work group 6

A closing thought:  Do you support these recommendations?  We need to also present minority opinions to recommendations if they arise.
It is decided that the work group will meet again on December 5th.
